10 DOWNING STREET

From the Private Secretary 17 June 1682

Thank you for your letter of 15 June to
Willie Rickett about the proposed BBC Radio
programme on the Privy Council.

For her part the Prime Minister is
content that the Lord President should take
part in the programme but she has stressed
the importance of ensuring that Her Majesty
The Queen is content and that the Lord
President's participation is consistent with
the Privy Council oath. Perhaps you could
let me know when you have taken soundings.

I am copying this letter to the recipients
of yours.

TIMOTHY FLESHER

David Heyhoe, Esq.,
Lord President's Office




